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Board of Assessors – May 10, 2010 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:35PM by Chairman Newton.  Also present were 
Pete Manning, Jack McKiernan and Assessor Will Naser. 

 
 

1. Will discussed the affordable housing tour and the different options that available. 
 
2. The minutes of April 26, 201o were approved as written. 

 
3. Board reviewed and signed excise abatements. 

 
4. Will discussed the Sithe abatement and the fact that he requested a form of list 

from Dan Sacco.  He has not yet received it back.  He will send a certified, return 
receipt requested letter to Dan stating that the Board wishes to extend the 
abatement deadline by 30 days.  Letter to state that if we do not hear back it 
within 30 days it will be deemed denied.  Board wishes to have it say that we are 
still awaiting a response from the last communication sent. 

 
5. There was a lengthy discussion on Verizon (Bell Atlantic Mobil) and the 

settlement they are proposing.  Will to contact the Hopkinton Assessor to get 
advice on the depreciation schedule. 
 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Terri Balabanis 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 


